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TEACHING AND LEARNING GUIDANCE FOR PARENTS

A SUMMER OF FUN AND LEARNING

Research about how much children lose ground over the summer is well documented, but this 
doesn’t have to happen. In fact, you can encourage your child to have a summer of fun and 
learning with these five free and easy things to do. 

1. Read Every Day

	 Reading four to five books over the summer has a positive impact on 
reading achievement when pupils return in September. 

	 Encourage children to visit a library often and check out books and 
resources that they may not have tried before. Listen to books on tape. 
Subscribe them to a magazine. Take turns reading to each other. Allow 
children to stay up later at night as long as they’re reading.

2. Use Maths Every Day

	 The largest summer learning losses for all children occur in mathematical computation, an 
average of 2.6 months.

	 Practice the multiplication tables by making each point in a game worth 7 points or 8 or 9. 
Ask your children to figure out what the bill will be at cafes, restaurants, etc. Encourage the 
use of MathsWatch via the iPads. Make up maths word problems in the car and at the dinner 
table.

3. Get Outside and Play

	 Intense physical activity programmes have positive effects on academic achievement, 
including increased concentration; improved mathematics, reading, and writing test scores; 
and reduced disruptive behaviour.

	 Find ways to ensure your child is physically active for 60 minutes each day either with 
friends or as a family. Just getting out for a long walk and discovering new areas in your 
locality is a great starting point. Many councils put on free swim sessions for different age 
groups so check out your local leisure centre programme. 

4. Write Every Week

		 Practicing handwriting and writing for extended periods will 
help pupils keep up to speed ready for September. 

	
	 Ask your child to write a weekly letter to his or her 

grandparents, relatives, or friends. Encourage them to 
keep a summer journal or online blog. Have them write the 
family’s shopping list. 

5. Do a Good Deed

	 Students learn better and ‘act out’ less when they engage in activities to aid in their social-
emotional development, such as community service. 

	 Encourage your child to help out neighbours or friends. He or she can volunteer with a local 
group or complete a service learning project. Suggest that your child set aside part of their 
allowance for charity. 

Welcome to our last Learning Newsletter of the academic year. As 
always, we will look to help you in implementing tried and tested 
learning strategies at home, in order to benefit your child and further 
enhance their educational experiences in the long term.
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